
Contract No. ED/2018/04 

Trunk Road T2 and Infrastructure Works for Developments at the Former South Apron 
 

Appendix J – Summary of environmental complaint, warning, summon and notification of successful prosecution 

MA20003\App J - Complaint 1 

 

Reporting Quarter: August 2024 – October 2024 
 

Log Ref. Location 
Received 

Date 

Details of 

Complaint/warning/sum

mon and prosecution 

Investigation/Mitigation Action Status 

N14 
Portion 

T1 

11th 

September 

2024 

EPD received a complaint 

from a resident of Cha Kwo 

Ling Village regarding noise 

nuisance caused by the 

construction works of the T2 

project on 11 September 

2024. The complainant stated 

that noise nuisance was 

alleviated before but the 

noise recurred again which 

had affected her health. 

• No violation of the NMP was recorded as the numbers and 

types of PMEs operated during the period of complaint 

comply with the latest NMP. 

 

• The weekly noise monitoring and additional noise 

assessments have verified that the noise levels remain within 

the set limits. Moreover, the ground borne noise 

measurements data suggests that the noise levels are well 

within the criteria outlined in the TM. 

 

• The contractor has taken steps to address noise concerns by 

implementing noise control measures such as covering all the 

noisy operating PME/equipment with silencer and noise 

enclosure. 

 

• In addition, the Contractor should still maintain good site 

practices, such as schedule noisy work to the less sensitive 

hours and provide regularly maintenance for PMEs. 

 

• The Contractor is recommended to strictly follow the 

conditions and requirements of the valid NMP and ensure the 

construction activities being taken were complied with the 

relevant NMP. 

Closed 



Contract No. ED/2018/04 

Trunk Road T2 and Infrastructure Works for Developments at the Former South Apron 
 

Appendix J – Summary of environmental complaint, warning, summon and notification of successful prosecution 

MA20003\App J - Complaint 2 

L01 
Portion 

Q1 

03rd October 

2024 

EPD received complaint 

referred by CE office against 

the light nuisance and Dark 

Smoke from the barges 

berthed near Laguna City, 

Lam Tin. EPD’s inspection 

on 17 Oct 2024 noticed some 

barges anchored outside the 

seafront of T2 construction 

site with their floodlights 

turned on. And this may be 

the source of the light 

nuisance complaint. 

• The night work operation is under valid permit, lighting at 

Portion Q1 area including all PME was turned off before 

11pm. 

 

• Micro-Ringelmann Chart produced by the Marine 

Department was used to check the emission from the barge 

and no dark smoke is emitted when the barge is operating. 

 

• There was no direct evidence that any dark smoke was 

emitted while the barge is operating. 

 

• In addition, the Contractor should still maintain good site 

practices, such as turn off unnecessary lighting and adjust the 

angle of lighting to reduce light nuisance to public. 

 

• The Contractor is recommended to conduct regular 

maintenance for all Powered Mechanical Equipment to 

prevent dark smoke emission. 

Closed 

 

Remarks: Two (2) environmental complaints were received in the reporting quarter. 

No environmental warning/summon and prosecution were received in the reporting quarter. 


